
Please reach out to NMLPDC command PAO Chief Velez who will assist you with the PAO 

process:  Chief Velez at emilio.a.velez3.mil@mail.mil Office: 301-319-2596   

 

The following process is established for the PAO Clearance approval for FTOS/OFI trainees 

who will be conducting presentations, writing manuscripts, abstracts, newsletters, articles etc. 

intended for the use of the general public: 

 

The following is normally requested using NAVMED 5721/2 

 

Review and compete applicable parts of page 1. 

 

Complete page 2 as the author in the Ech 4 or 5 blocks. 

 

Complete page 3, "Other" section in the Ech 4 or 5 blocks. 

 

Review and complete pages 4 and 5 of the NAVMED 5721 form, and add any directed 

disclosure identified on these pages. 

 

Once you complete the attached form, send it to the PAO along with a copy of your manuscript 

for PAO review and approval.  

 

Questions can be directed directly to our command PAO.  
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